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April Minutes: Lee L-128 4/11/14

Humanities and Fine Arts Department Meeting

Dr. Catherine Wilkins

a. .

	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Administration
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Faculty
	
	
	

	Brown
	X
	
	

	Chase
	
	
	x

	Fontaine
	X
	
	

	Hoover
	X
	
	

	Doiron
	X
	
	

	Lublink
	X
	
	

	Mompoint
	X
	
	

	Roes
	
	
	x

	Sutter
	X
	
	

	Smith
	X
	
	

	Wilkins
	X
	
	

	McGowan
	X
	
	

	Swanson
	x
	
	

	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Staff
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Adjunct Faculty
	
	
	

	Chase, Steve
	x
	
	

	Mosher
	x
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Guests
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Cc

I. Call to order.  The meeting was called to order at 1:30 PM
a. Attendance was taken.
b. Approval of Minutes from March – Dr. Swanson requested that the “x” next to his name on the attendance chart be minimized in size.  Otherwise, the minutes were unanimously approved.
II. Information Items

a. Hiring news and celebrations.  The search for a Music professor and a Fine Arts professor were successful.  Dr. Ron Doiron and Prof. Steve Chase, respectively, were appointed to these positions.  The Humanities search was reposted and received 5 times the number of applicants as were in the original pool.  The hiring committee is meeting and hopes to make an appointment by mid-May.  The on-campus interview schedule will be shared with the department.  Other departmental accomplishments were praised, including the successful student concerts, student play, and student art show.

b. Update from Strategic Arts Meeting.  The Fine Arts faculty and Dr. Wilkins met with Dr. Peel, Dr. Wright, Dr. Alford, Jade Dellinger, Scott Saxon, and Arlene Knox to discuss strategies for fund-raising and improving the profile of the arts at Edison.  Three subcommittees were formed: event, website/calendar, contact info database.  Meetings of these subcommittees will take place in May.

c. Upcoming dates/events.  The dates of the final student concerts and juries for scholarships were announced.

d. Adjunct/DE Mentor Update.  Drs. Swanson, Doiron, and Fontaine shared an update on their mentorship.  Classroom observation forms were discussed.  Dr. Smith still needs to observe our DE music instructor, Michelle Kasanovsky.

e. Update from Gen Ed Review Committee.  Dr. Swanson had agreed to serve on this committee.  However, due to his teaching schedule, he was unable to attend the meetings in the spring, so Dr. Wilkins stepped in.  Only one meeting has been held, to date.  Dr. Weir, the chair of the GERC, shared the state’s plan for Gen Ed review (new core courses) and tasked the committee members with sharing this document with their department – luckily, we have been aware of it for months already.  The committee will be working over the summer to potentially reconsider Gen Ed competencies as well as the course progression for students in the AA and AS programs.
III. Discussion Items:

a. Completing our assessment plan. Dr. Wilkins shared a draft for an “assessment mission statement” that she had composed.  It was discussed as to whether or not this should be a departmental mission statement in general, or if the content should specifically pertain to assessment.  Input from the Learning Assessment Committee representatives suggested the latter.  Nevertheless, it was determined that the statement should be revised to be more positive and proactive, and accurately represent the broader values of the department.  Dr. Wilkins will revise the mission statement and re-send by email to the department for approval before the end of the semester.  Dr. Lublink, the assessment coordinator for the department, and Dr. Wilkins will work together on crafting the five assessment goals of the department, discussed generally at the meeting, and will email these to the department for review and consideration.

b. Status of OWIHFA.  We discussed the proposal to integrate the OWIHFA into a broader campus award ceremony.  Some objections included the issue of having to choose only one student award winner in each discipline, and losing the intimacy of the current award ceremony.  We decided to propose to the administration that we have two ceremonies – one in the library, which could include multiple students from each discipline and for which a book would be the award, and one as part of the larger award ceremony, where there would be one student maximum from each discipline, and for which there would be a cash award.  Discussion of a rubric or process for determining the one winner was tabled until fall.  The date of both the library ceremony and the Lee campus-wide ceremony will be April 24, 2014. 

c. Planning for next year – setting a calendar. Dr. Wilkins asked that Fine Arts faculty try to determine performance dates as much in advance as possible so that we can generate promotional material. 
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